

Before & After School Care: Quantin Binnah 9742-5040 Uniforms: Rushfords/Noone's 9741-3211

College Shop Hours: Tuesday 8.30am-10.30am & Thursday 2pm-4pm

newsletter

Manor Lakes College

Phone: 9741 4202 Fax: 9741 1420 Email: manor.lakes.p12@edumail.vic.gov.au Website: www.manorlakesp12.vic.edu.au

No.23, Week Ending Friday 19th July, 2019

SUPERVISION IN THE YARD BEGINS AT 8:35 AM AND ENDS AT 3:15 PM

The Week Ahead

	DESCRIPTION	PAYMENT
		DUE
Mondays	Primary Breakfast Club, 8:00am – 8:30am (Outside Argyle)	N/A
	Secondary Breakfast Club, 8:15am – 8:45am (Wellbeing Hub Portable)	N/A
Tuesdays	Rushford's Uniform Shop, 8:30am – 10:30am (Argyle Office)	N/A
	Secondary Breakfast Club, 8:15am – 8:45am (Wellbeing Hub Portable)	
Wednesdays	Primary Breakfast Club, 8:00am – 8:30am (Outside Argyle)	N/A
	Secondary Breakfast Club, 8:15am – 8:45am (Wellbeing Hub Portable)	
Thursdays	Rushford's Uniform Shop, 2:00pm – 4:00pm (Argyle Office)	N/A
Fridays	School Banking Day	N/A
Monday 22 nd July	White Card Training Induction	22/7
Tuesday 23 rd July	Year 10 VET Info & Taster Session N/	
	VCAL/VCE Information Evening, 6:30pm (Amadeus Hall)	N/A
	Secondary School Forum, 7:00pm (Amadeus Hall)	N/A
Wednesday 24 th July	Boys AFL WMR Finals	23/7
	Yr 12 Ecolinc Visit	23/07
	Yr 3 Science Incursion	17/7
Thursday 25 th July	VET Sport & Rec Snow Camp departs	12/7
Friday 26 th July	Yr 7 Boys Basketball	21/7
	Classroom volunteers Induction Session, 9:00am - 9:45am (Gordon Staffroom)	N/A
	VET Sport & Rec Snow Camp return	N/A

It's been a very quiet and cold start to the term, but so exciting to see more work going in to the Secondary grounds around our **new building**. Secondary students voted for this building to be named Victoria, after the two Lake Victorias in Australia. Currently, there are concrete paths going in, a concreted space for students at the canteen, irrigation and mulching.



The Secondary Wellbeing and Behaviour Management AP – Penny Owens, has also been working hard to deck out the **Wellbeing Hub** portable, so secondary students can now access spare uniform, Breakfast Club, emergency lunches and Myki applications. Our new doctors will hopefully be joining us there soon. Artist and Manor Lakes student, John Mathet, has been commissioned to put a student centered mural on this building.

The **Secondary School Family Forum** will be held on <u>Tuesday the 23rd of July, in Amadeus Hall at 7:00pm</u>. This forum will provide the school with information about what families believe the secondary school is doing well, where improvements need to be made and what directions we should take. Please register your interest with Renee Liprino at renee.liprino@manorlakesp12.vic.edu.au

A **VCAL/VCE information evening** for parents and students will be held prior to this forum on <u>Tuesday 23rd July commencing at 6.00pm</u>. The purpose of this evening is to highlight the structure and electives of our 2020 Year 10 Program and how these link with future senior education. A subject selection pack will be distributed on the night. This pack contains information that is vital and the appropriate forms must be returned in a timely manner to enable students to have every opportunity to undertake their preferred subjects in 2020.

Following the Information Evening, there will be a Year 11 2020 Course Counselling day held on **Thursday 1**st **August from 9:00am – 6:00pm.** The importance of this day is to ensure that families are given the opportunity to speak to appropriate teachers about pathway selections. The information from this day will also drive our planning for 2020 including classes to be offered for the year, which is determined by student numbers.

As a result of this Course Counselling day there will be no Year 10 classes running on Thursday 1st August. **Attendance on this day is compulsory and every Year 10 student is expected to undertake a 20-minute Course Counselling session,** preferably with a parent or guardian who must sign and confirm the subject selections. Information of how to book this appointment will be given out with the subject selection pack on the 23rd July.

As the weather gets colder, we'd like to remind students and their families that hoodies, leggings/skins, tracksuit pants with big logos and stripes, and/or jeans are not school uniform.

Students who are out of uniform, are able to borrow uniform for the day from the Wellbeing Hub Portable **Uniform Bank**. If families have any queries about this – please do not hesitate to contact your child's Year Level Coordinator or Head of School.

We welcome all new families to the Manor Lakes community and hope you enjoy the articles below.

Renee Liprino Secondary Principal 7-12 Manor Lakes P-12 College



Change in Bus Service

As part of bus service upgrades in Melbourne's west, Route 191 - Werribee Station to Jubilee Estate via Greaves Street will be extended to Manor Lakes and Jubilee Estates.



This means instead of turning off Manor Lakes
Boulevard at Minindee Road, it will continue on Manor
Lakes Boulevard. Students from Manor Lakes
College will be able to catch the service from Manor
Lakes Boulevard. There will be bus stops on both
sides of the road (the bus will not stop on Minindee
Road) – see diagram attached.

These changes will start from Sunday 28 July 2019. Full details are available on PTV's website

Classroom Volunteers Induction Session

Calling all family members! We are looking for parents, grandparents and other family members to be inducted as our *Classroom Volunteers* for 2019. You may volunteer your time within the classroom, or other specialist classes within the school.

To participate as a Classroom Volunteer, we would first like you to attend a *Classroom Volunteer Induction Session*. This session will cover the structure of the Reading, Writing, Spelling and Mathematics sessions, and most importantly, your role as a volunteer within that ... yes, you will be working hard, alongside the students!

One session will be conducted in week 2 of Term 3 on the following date:

Friday 26th of July

Time: 9:00am to 9:45am **Location:** Gordon Staff room

To register your participation, please RSVP by **Friday 19**th **July** to manor.lakes.p12college@edumail.vic.gov.au with your name, child's name and grade.

If you are unable to attend the above session, we will provide another session later on this year.

*Please note: to commence volunteering in classrooms, it is required that all volunteers provide us with a current Working With Children Check.

*If you have already completed an induction session, please ensure you return your signed OHS forms and provide a copy of your Working With Children Check (WWC) to the main office. After receipt of this, you are able to contact your child's teacher and commence volunteering.

Thanks in anticipation,
Natalie Vulic and Kim McCabe
Primary Co-Principals

2020 School Photos

School photo dates for next year have been booked in:

Tuesday 5th May

Friday 8th May

Secondary Portraits Wednesday 6th May Primary Portraits and Class photos

Sibling and Absentee Photos



MLC Rugby League Academy

The Rugby League academy had three students go out on the holidays:

Bishop Walker (year 10) and River Richards (year 9) went to QLD during the first week to represent the state in the under 15's school boys competition. They played teams from all country. From this competition Bishop was selected for the Australian school boys merit team.

Emmanuel Tuariki (year 10) travelled to Sydney during the second week to play in the under 16's Melbourne Storm development state team. Emmanuel showed excellent sportsmanship and leadership through out the tournament.



Rugby Team in their new uniforms

Art prize with a heart



JULY 9, 2019 3:14 PM BY <u>ALESHA</u> CAPONE

JOHN MATHET WITH JAN GOATES FROM ARTS ASSIST, PHOTO: WYNDHAM COUNCIL

Manor Lakes teenager John Mathet is all smiles after winning the People's Choice Award at the Wyndham Art Prize.

John, 18, said he entered the Wyndham council art competition for the first time this year with a digital painting he created on a tablet, which portrays a little girl standing alone.

John was presented with the competition's People's Choice Award, as voted by visitors to the exhibition, last month.

The award was sponsored by not-for-profit community organisation Arts Assist.

John said while creating his award-winning artwork, he reflected on his own experience growing up in Kenya and South Sudan, during which he experienced conflicts, war, poverty and an interrupted education.

"Overcoming all of that, and coming to a place like Wyndham, is a blessing," he said.

John said he was grateful for the support of his family, friends and Manor Lakes College, where he is completing year 11.

John said winning the People's Choice Award was "surreal", as he had entered the competition simply to learn from older artists and gain some exposure for his work.

"The moment they told me, it was unbelievable. I was just blown away," he said.

John described the process of creating art as feeling like "being on top of the world".

"I just feel free, put anything onto the canvas and tell stories with my art," he said.

Victoria Building & Grounds







Weekly Career News

Dates for Your Diary

JULY

- 17 30: Meet Melbourne Uni, Albury-Wodonga (17), Geelong (24), Shepparton (30), https://bit.ly/2S7X2Zn
- 23 30: Health Courses Information Sessions, Deakin University, https://bit.ly/2r0rbh5

AUGUST

- Inside Monash Seminars: Monash University, Music (13), Engineering (28), IT and Computer Science (29), https://bit.ly/2ki2NYw
- 6: Melbourne JD and LSAT Information Session, University of Melbourne, Carlton, https://bit.ly/2Hqo5yk
- 7: Nursing & Midwifery Course Information Session, Deakin University, Warrnambool, https://bit.ly/2r0rbh5
- 16: Meet Melbourne Uni, Bendigo, https://bit.ly/2S7X2Zn

Post school qualifications

Why is completing a vocational or higher education qualification after school so important? According to the My Career Match website:

- Of the 13 million jobs in Australia in 2020, 11 million (85%) will require a Certificate III or higher. Four million (30%) will require a Bachelor degree or higher.
- Many of the careers and jobs that are around today will disappear by the time students get their first job and many new careers will be created.

To read more about the future automation, globalisation and collaboration of the future workforce, read the following report by the Australian Foundation for Young Australians - http://bit.ly/29ARTcf

Gap Year in the Army

The Australian Defence Force Gap Year program provides an opportunity for young Australians who have finished Year 12 to experience military training and lifestyle whilst gaining new skills and pay over their Gap Year in the Army. You will earn more than \$45,000, have subsidised accommodation and full medical and dental coverage.

The following roles still have spaces for applicants: Air Defence Operator, Driver, and Warehouse Assistant.

For information and to apply, go to https://bit.ly/32tiEG4

Currently in Year 12 and considering Tertiary study?

Victorian courses: The Victorian Tertiary Admissions Centre (VTAC) processes course applications on behalf of participating higher education institutions. From Monday 5 August, you will be able to create a VTAC account and apply for vocational and higher education courses. VTAC has developed a series of resources to assist students with their applications. The following are three examples:

- Website: The website and social media channels contain information about the application process, Special Entry Access Scheme (SEAS), and scholarships etc., www.vtac.edu.au/
- Instructional videos: these outline how to set up a VTAC account, how to search for courses and how the preference system works, http://bit.ly/2a9lzwg
- VTAC CourseSearch app: You can download the app from Google Play or the App Store.

 Other states: Information and resources for other states can be accessed at the following websites:

NSW/Canberra www.uac.edu.au
SA/NT www.satac.edu.au/
Queensland www.qtac.edu.au/
Western www.uac.edu.au

Australia

Tasmania <u>www.utas.edu.au/</u>

Note: Victorian students can apply for NSW/ACT courses via UAC from the 1st of August.

Focus on Open Days

If you are considering studying at TAFE or university after school, it is **crucial** that you attend Open Days.

Throughout the year, vocational and tertiary institutions open their doors to the public and showcase their courses, accommodation, scholarships, pathway courses, student services and their 'point of difference'.

At an Open Day, you will be able to:

Get a feel for the culture of the campus

Learn about courses and career options

Undertake campus and accommodation tours led by current students

Speak directly to student ambassadors and lecturers about the courses or careers you are interested in

Compare the course area you are interested in at different institutions

Learn about sports and societies you can join and be active in

Get course counselling and guidance

Attend information sessions and workshops

Watch live demonstrations

Listen to bands, eat lots of food, participate in activities and have fun!

Don't just pick a course at an institution without visiting the campus – you potentially will be spending several years studying there and spending tens of thousands of dollars on your course and accommodation. It's worth making the effort.

My Career Match has developed a fantastic guide to assist you to get the most out of open days and Career Expos. You can access the article at this link - https://bit.ly/2JgflLb

In the next column is a list of questions you may like to ask at Open Days.

Victorian Open Day dates for several institutions are also listed. On the websites, you will be able to register to receive information about the Open Day/s, go into draws to win prizes, watch videos from the 2018 days and download the Open Day planner for 2019.

Some institutions haven't updated their Open Day websites yet, so stay tuned.

Suggested questions

By now you should have identified institutions you would like to visit, found out their open day dates and downloaded their open day programs.

Once you have the programs, make a list of the information sessions you would like to attend.

If you have time, try and attend information sessions on topics like pathways, scholarships, accommodation and overseas exchange programs.

If you are unsure what to ask on the day, Victoria University has developed some questions you can ask:

Are there any prerequisite subjects I need to study for this course?

What study scores/ATAR do I need to achieve to get into this course?

Do I need to attend an audition, have an interview or present a folio as part of the selection process?

Are there any other ways into this course other than through a VTAC application?

If I can't get into this course, is there a similar course at this institution I can apply for?

Can I study majors and/or minors in this course?

How many hours per week are spent in class and can I study part time?

Can I defer the course?

What kind of jobs do graduates of this course generally get?

Are there any scholarships available?

They have also developed a guide for parents. You can download the questions at this link - https://bit.ly/2XTCC9y

Open Day Dates (Victoria)

July

Swinburne University- Hawthorn (28), http://bit.ly/1FRMN40

August

- Monash University: Peninsula (3), Clayton & Caulfield (4), Parkville (18), http://bit.ly/1pmUEzv
- William Angliss: Melbourne (3), www.angliss.edu.au
- RMIT: Bundoora (4), City & Brunswick (11), http://openday.rmit.edu.au/
- University of Tasmania: Hobart Sandy Bay (4), Newnham Inveresk (10), Cradle Coast (11), https://bit.ly/2WEj0cM
- Australian Catholic University: Melbourne (11) & Ballarat (25), www.openday.acu.edu.au
- La Trobe University: Shepparton (2), Melbourne (4), Mildura (14), Albury-Wodonga (18), Bendigo (25), www.latrobe.edu.au/openday
- University of Melbourne: Parkville & Southbank (18), https://openday.unimelb.edu.au/
- Deakin University: Warrnambool (4), Geelong (18), Melbourne (25), http://openday.deakin.edu.au/
- Victoria University: Footscray (18), www.vu.edu.au/open-day-2019/
- Torrens University: Melbourne (17), https://bit.ly/2l7pY0s
- CQUniversity: Melbourne (18), https://bit.ly/2WkBy2k
- Charles Sturt University: Albury-Wodonga (18), https://bit.ly/2GmQV1b
- Melbourne Polytechnic: Preston (18), https://bit.ly/2iBUy5l
- Federation University: all campuses (25), https://federation.edu.au/openday
- Box Hill Institute: Box Hill (25), www.boxhill.edu.au





Email: schoolbanking@manorlakesp12.vic.edu.au

~ Welcome back to school for Term 3 ~

Who can participate in School Banking...

While the Dollarmite program is designed (by the CBA) for Primary Students, it doesn't stop Secondary Students from participating in School Banking - in fact, it is encouraged. Secondary Students who want to save for a big-ticket item like a car can utilise school banking to get in the habit of saving.

Pssst.....

Do you have a child who isn't at school yet and you would like to sign them up too???

Siblings are welcome to join and participate as well. All they need is a Commonwealth Bank Youthsaver Account. Bank books can be sent through your child at school and returned via their classroom teacher.

Meet the Dollarmites

This week.....



Spen

You can usually find Spen exploring the outdoors or playing outside on his skateboard - but if he has to be inside Spen draws comics and does chores for extra pocket money.

Rewards Available

(until stock runs out)

Term 1 Rewards	Term 2 Rewards	Term 3 Rewards
Scented Stackable Highlighters	Icicle Slapband Ruler	Arctic Owl Fluffy Keyring
Snowy Origami Set	Yeti Fluffy Notebook	Scratch Art Cards





Want to sign your 11 year old up to a CISV Village read these quick FAQs:

What is a Village?

The Village is designed to be a innovative, fun, non-formal 'learning by doing' program for 11-year-old children. By living in a Village, it is hoped that the participants learn with children from around the world about each other's' lives and cultures and how to communicate, cooperate and live together.

What do you do on a Village?

The Village program is divided into four stages. The first allows time for participants to get to know each other and share cultures. Once a strong foundation has been laid, participants develop connections through cooperative activities and continue to share cultural experiences through national days and activities.

What training and preparation is done before travelling to a Village?

Once the delegation has been selected, you will be required to attend some weekend meetings, a delegation activity day and a mini camp. A mini camp is a local weekend camp where participants are given an opportunity to experience what is it like to be in the CISV environment and participate in Village style activities. Before going on a CISV Village, all participants must attend and participate in at least one weekend mini-camp.

What paperwork needs to be completed?

Before a participant travels to a CISV program, there are a number of forms that need to be completed to ensure legal requirements are covered. For each delegate to be covered by CISV Travel Insurance the following forms need to be completed and given to CISV Victoria:

- . Health Form to be filled out by a medical practitioner.
- Child Travelling With Leader Form signed by parents for appointment of temporary guardian for travel and medical care, release and consents.

 CON 16 for the control of the control

guardian for travel and medical care, release and consents.

CISV Victoria will organise all other paperwork to ensure that the invitation has been accepted and the delegation are ready to travel.



Anglesea Mini Camp October 2019

A Mini Camp is very similar to an international CISV program but on a smaller scale. It is an opportunity for all CISVers (including new participants that have never been to anything) to come together and have an awesome weekend interacting with people from all over Victoria, discussing the world around us and, best of all, having a whole lot of fun!

WHAT TO BRING:

- Sleeping Bag
- Pillow
- Towel and toiletries
- Clothes
- Rain jacket
- Torch
- Snacks to share
- Interested friends!

Please note an email with detailed camp information and Registration Form will be sent the week before Mini Camp.

CAMP DETAILS

7.30pm, Friday 18 October 2019 - 11am, Sunday 20 October 2019 Eumeralla Scout Camp 1415 Great Ocean Rd, Anglesea